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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

MESSAGE FOR LENT 

Lent began last week on Ash Wednesday. The College celebrated this important event in the Chuch’s year 

with a liturgy in Parish church. Traditionally Catholics give up something during Lent. It was common during 

my schooling that forgoing something from the tuckshop during Lent would mean I could donate to Caritas 

which does a terrific job in assisting people in need. This is certainly a tradition we support at the College 

and students have the opportunity to donate in their homerooms to this cause. Last year Father James 

Martin S.J. a Jesuit priest from the USA posed the following challenge; 

“Well, instead of giving something up how about doing something positive. How about this: Be kind.” 

 This certainly fits with our 2020 theme of ‘Be the good’.  

 

CORONAVIRUS 

The following is an update from the Catholic School’s Office, Lismore. Please note there has been no 

specific concern at Mt St Patrick College up to this point and this notice is standard for the entire Diocese. 

We would like to keep the community informed but not alarmed. 

To ensure the continued health and wellbeing of our students, staff and school communities, the following 

update is provided in relation to COVID-19 (previously referred to as Novel Coronavirus): 

Any student or staff member who has been in, or transited through, mainland China (not just Hubei 

province) or has been in Iran is excluded from work, school or child care services for 14 days from the date 

they left mainland China or Iran (as the COVID-19 incubation period can be as long as two weeks). 

Any confirmed case of COVID-19 will be excluded until they are medically cleared to return. 

Close contacts of a confirmed case of COVID-19 will be excluded for 14 days since last contact with the 

confirmed case. 

Students and staff who have returned to Australia from mainland China or Iran more than 14 days ago and 

have shown no symptoms are able to return to school. 

 

FLOOD FEEDBACK 

Following the school closing due to the recent flooding in Murwillumbah, the Parish, the Principals of Mt St 

Patrick Primary, Mt St Patrick College and St Joseph’s South Murwillumbah met to review procedures to 

ensure our decision-making process is as good as can be at the time. It will not be perfect because there 

are so many variables to consider. I want to thank the College community for their understanding during 

this time. It is the policy of the Parish and parish schools that we make any decision about closing schools 

together. 

I will publish the fully updated procedures in the coming weeks when they are completed. In the meantime, 

I wanted to remind people that is important that we have correct mobile phone numbers for parents and 

guardians as the quickest way to distribute information is via text message. 

 

Regards 

 

 

Paul Reidy 

Principal 

Volume 1   No. 3 

5th March 2020 
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NSW HEALTH SCHOOL VACCINATION PROGRAM 
At Mt St Patrick College the first round of immunisations will take place on Wednesday 25th March 2020, for Year 7 
(HPV Dose 1 and /or Boostrix) and catch ups for Year 8 HPV (if commenced in 2019). A Parent Information Kit was 
sent home with students on Wednesday 4th March or Thursday 5th March. Consent Forms need to be returned to the 
student’s homeroom teacher by Friday 20th March, 2020 if parents want their student immunized. 
 
The second round of immunisation will take place on Wednesday 17th June for Year 10 students (Meningococcal) 
and catch ups from Year 7 and 8 from Round 1. The Parent Information Kits will be sent home via students on 
Wednesday 27th May. 
 
ANZAC DAY: MURWILLUMBAH 
This year Anzac Day will occur on the Saturday before Term 2 begins for NSW schools. The College Band and 
Drumline will be leading the Murwillumbah March and will accompany the various hymns and anthems at the service. 
 
As is our tradition, students and staff are encouraged to march as a group following our College banner and senior 
leaders. Students who wish to march should assemble on the footpath opposite the Murwillumbah Post Office at 
10am in full dress uniform, including the College hat (and sunscreen), ready for the 10.30am March to the Cenotaph 
service which usually finishes by approx. 11.25am. 
     Mary-Anne McShane 
 Assistant Principal 
 

 

HOMEWORK 
Homework is an important aspect of learning to study for secondary students. Regular homework can help students 
develop a routine which will reinforce ideas learnt at school and to find study techniques that suit their individual 
learning style. 
 
The recommended time for Homework and assessments is: 

Year 7 and 8 – 1hr five times a week 

Year 9 and 10- 1.5 hrs  five times a week 

Year 11- 2 hrs five times a week  

Year 12- 3 hrs five times a week 
 
Parents can support their child by ensuring the time is available for the child to complete the homework amongst all 
the activities that they are involved in after school. Providing an organised, quiet study space is another important 
opportunity to support your child. Staying up to date with the assessment calendar; discussing with your child when 
assessments are due and organising social activities around the tasks can assist students to develop good 
organisation skills. 
 
Please monitor your child’s homework and if they are not getting the required amount, or if they appear to be doing 
too much, please send their homeroom teacher or myself an email at the College, or write in their diary, to allow me 
to remedy the situation. 
 
Study Groups and help are available at the College for your child to access at the following time and locations: 

Supervised Study Space on Wednesdays from 3.30pm to 5.00pm in the Learning Hub 

Supervised Homework Club on Thursdays 3.30pm to 4.30pm in rooms N35 and N36 

Maths Help all Thursday Lunch time- F31 

Literacy Help Mondays Lunch time –N39 
 
Supervised study help every lunch time in the Learning Hub 
 
Year 12 also have various tutorials available outside of College time which they should attend. 
 Narelle Sherrah 
 Leader of Curriculum 
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STUDENT WELLBEING 
As Mr Reidy mentioned in last newsletter, all students from Years 7-12 have a Wellbeing Journal. This Journal will 
be used three times each term to educate students on issues relating to positive self-growth. The journal covers 
topics such as: goal setting, life balance, resilience, positive self-talk, organisation, mindfulness, peer issues and 
other strategies to maintain positive mental health. Part of adolescent development here at Mt St Pat’s, is to provide 
students with skills, facts and strategies, on how to navigate the sometimes difficult journey of adolescence. 

So far the students have completed an activity on goal-setting which will see the students evaluate their own progress 
at the end of Semester One. Next week will be the second wellbeing lesson for the term. It would be beneficial if 
parents could discuss these activities with their child/children throughout the term. 

If you require any support for your child, please contact their Leader of Wellbeing or myself. 
 Louise Shields 
 Leader of Student Welfare 
 

MINISTRY 
LEAD CONFERENCE AND STUDENT DISCIPLESHIP 
As part of Proclaim Lismore, a comprehensive continuum of Intentional Student Discipleship 
Programs has been developed for students from Year 5 to Year 12. These gatherings aim to 
bring Catholic secondary students together to encounter like-minded peers and to celebrate 
and meet with other young people who practice their faith. 

LEAD is a Student Leaders Conference that enhances School Youth Ministry Teams of Years 
11 and 12 students to be equipped for ministry in their schools, by nurturing their own faith 
and developing them into supportive communities.  Returning from LEAD, these students will 
be encouraged to meet regularly to support each other and to facilitate Youth Ministry 
Initiatives within their own school communities and at regional events such as SHINE. LEAD 
will take place on 19th and 20th March, 2020 at McAuley Catholic College, Grafton. 

The gathering will include: 
• Dynamic keynote speakers 
• The Lismore Diocese Youth Ministry Officers as part of the CSYMA Youth Ministry Australia (YMI) Team 
• SHINE-style rally on Thursday night 
• Mass 
• Small Group Discussions  
• Seminars and Interactive workshops to provide formation and equip with youth ministry skills. 

Student participation in this year’s LEAD will include any Year 11 and 12 students who are interested in being 
active in Senior Youth Ministry at Mt St Patrick. 
 
TRANSITUS 
Transitus is a retreat for invited Year 7 students from Parish Secondary Schools in the North of the Diocese to create 
a smoother transition to secondary schools, celebrate and be nurtured in their faith at a diocesan level.  

The retreat will be a chance to bring students together to meet like-minded peers and to celebrate with other young 
people who want to grow and be supported in their Christian faith. The activities will be a mixture of large and small 
sharing groups as well as celebrating the Eucharist together. The program has been geared to meet the needs of 
these Year 7 students.  

The gathering will be an overnight experience that will allow students to build relationships with other students from 
throughout the Diocese as well as a chance for students to talk and share about their faith journey.  

What:  Transitus – a youth retreat for Year 7 students from every Parish school in the Northern Region of the 
Diocese.  

When:  Thursday 26th -Friday 27th March 

Where:  Camp Koinonia, Evans Head  

Cost:  Nil. All transport, food and accommodation expenses will be met by the Catholic Schools Office. 

This retreat is for students who:  
 
o Regularly attend Mass 
o Are involved in some other form of Church involvement either at school or in the parish 
o who show initiative, common sense and maturity and are seeking to grow in these areas 
o are willing to learn more about the Christian Faith.  
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A number of MSPC students have already expressed an interest in this retreat.  We can, however, only offer 14 
places.  Any student who would like to be considered is asked to complete the Student Application Form provided by 
Mr O’Donohue and available at the front office.  Attention should be given to the stated selection criteria. Nominations 
should be handed to the Office no later than Friday 13th March. 
 
YEAR 10 RETREAT 
The Year 10 Retreat is coming up next week from Wednesday 11th March to Friday 13th March at Camp Bornhoffen. 
This is an important opportunity for students to reflect upon their lives in a very busy year, especially their relationships 
with family, friends and God.  A letter regarding details (eg cost $200.00) was emailed and students have received 
their requisites list. Students are reminded to return their permission notes to the College Office by tomorrow Friday 
6th March.   
 
The retreats are seen as integral to the philosophy and ethos of the College and therefore the retreat is compulsory 
for all students. It is also an essential part of their holistic development. If students are unable to go for any reason, 
they should see our principal, Mr Paul Reidy, or myself. Parents are asked to ring the College if further clarification 
is needed. 

Michael O’Donohue 
Leader of Evangelisation 

 
YEAR 12 RETREAT 
Oh the Places You’ll Go… 
 
After a bumpy bus ride Year 12 2020 arrived at Camp Bornhoffen. Nestled between two mountain peaks the camp 
is secluded and tranquil offering all of us the opportunity to take a break from the everyday and focus on our individual 
Yr 12 personal journeys. 
 
After the rush to get our bunks and cabins set up quickly we all met in the main common area and  the Retreat began. 
Our theme for the Yr 12 Retreat 2020 was to “Let your inner self grow strong.” We were invited throughout the next 
days to connect with our peers and come to a deeper understanding of the relationships we have with each other 
and our own spirituality. Retreat activities revealed to all of us that despite our differences we all share similar hopes, 
fears and challenges. We were encouraged to affirm those around us so that we can all achieve our best selves. 
 
After three days in our mountainous retreat we descended to reality with renewed perspectives, clearer goals and a 
sense that we are not alone on our journey; that despite our individual paths, together we can achieve our dreams. 
 
“Bornhoffen was a way to separate yourself from the outside world, to focus on those around you.” 

Jared Carney 2020 
 
“The Retreat was a wonderful opportunity to reflect and help fortify old friendships and develop new ones.” 

Genevieve Spencer 2020 
 
“The Retreat experience gave me a new insight into my peers.” 

Kaytlin Harris 2020 
 
“I loved the calming and reflective atmosphere of the Retreat.”  

Madison Wyborn 
 

Two roads diverged in a wood, and I— 
I took the one less traveled by, 

And that has made all the difference. 
 
Bornhoffen 2020 allowed us to see that we can both see and be the difference. 
 

Aleila Faranda, Genevieve Spencer, Kaytlin Harris and Jared Carney 
 
Year 12 would like to thank all the teachers and staff who were part of the Retreat and in particular, Mr O’Donohue, 
who made our Retreat experience so wonderful. 
 
YEAR 12 RETREAT STUDENT COMMENTS 
- connecting, motivating and eye opening to new perspectives 
- overall it calmed my mind and put things in order or perspective 
- was about taking a risk and bridging a connection with others and my deeper self 
- a good week filled with healing, growing and learning 
- eye-opening experience that helped gain knowledge about myself and others.  
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DRAMA 
SYDNEY DRAMA EXCURSION 
A number of students in Year 11 and Year 12 Drama attended an excursion to Sydney on February 13 th and 14th. The experience proved 
incredibly worthwhile and the students demonstrated a range of skills in the two workshops at Belvoir Street Theatre. A highlight of the trip 
was the viewing of the OnStage performances at the Seymour Centre. Students had the opportunity to watch a collection of the best individual 
and group performances from last year’s HSC as well as viewing outstanding Set, Costume and Lighting Designs. The students, accompanied 
by myself and Ms Clarke, represented the College with distinction and it was a great pleasure to have started the school year in such a positive 
manner. 

Mr Lill 
Drama Teacher 

 
YEAR 12 DRAMA WORKSHOP  
To complement their study of ‘The Laramie Project’, the Year 12 Drama students undertook a 
workshop with Ainslee Palmer from the White Rabbit Drama Ensemble. The workshop provided 
the students with invaluable tools and skills to work as an ensemble and strategies to use in 
creating group-devised theatre narratives. 
 

DEBATING 
NSW CSDA REGIONAL AND STATE FINALS 
On Friday 28th February the 2019 NSW CSDA Regional and State Finals were held at St Andrew’s College, 
Marayong and Patrician Brothers, Blacktown. The 2019 Finals were scheduled for November last year, however, 
due to the devastating bush fires it was postponed to last Friday. 
 
Mt St Patrick College had three teams qualify for the Regional Finals. They were: 

Year 8: Grace Kelly, Isobel Gresham and Tabitha Stratton 

Year 10: Lia Newland, Chloe Hillcoat and Corey Grossman 

Senior: Janardan Jolivet, Indiana Nuspan and Lauren Cahill 
 
The format for the Regional Finals was: 
Regional schools had 2 rounds of debating to find their winners in each division. 
 
The format for the State Finals was:  
The State Finals was debated between the 5 Regional Champions and the 5 Metropolitan Champions. (The 
Metropolitan Champions were decided at the Metropolitan Finals in August, 2019) 
 
Country Semi-Final Draw 
 

Year School (Affirmative)  School (Negative) 

Senior 
     North 
Mt St Patrick College, Murwillumbah 

vs 
 West 
Hennessy College, Young 

       Hunter 
St Paul’s Catholic College, Booragul 

vs 
       South 
St Mary Star of the Sea 

Year 10 
    South 
St Mary Star of the Sea 

vs 
    North 
Mt St Patrick College, Murwillumbah 

        Hunter 
St Pius X High School, Adamstown 

vs 
  West 
MacKillop College, Bathurst 
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Year 9 
     West 
Hennessy College, Young 

vs 
      South 
St Mary Star of the Sea 

          North 
St Paul’s Kempsey 

vs 
     Hunter 
St Mary’s Catholic College, Gateshead 

Year 8 
     South 
St Mary Star of the Sea 

vs 
     Hunter 
San Clemente High School, Mayfield 

       West 
MacKillop College, Bathurst 

vs 
         North 
Mt St Patrick College, Murwillumbah 

Year 7 
   South 
St Mary Star of the Sea 

vs 
     Hunter 
All Saints College, St Peter's Campus, Maitland  

       West 
St Raphael’s Cowra 

vs 
     North 
St Paul’s Kempsey 

 
The TOPICS for the Regional Semi Final prepared debates. 

Years 7 and 8 - That children are given too many trophies. 

Years 9 and 10 - That we are losing the fight to save the environment. 

Senior - That publicly denying climate change should be illegal. 
 
Each Mt St Patrick team won their semi-final and proceeded to the Country Finals. Years 8 and 10 were Country 
Runners Up in their division and our senior team was Country Champion School.  
 
The Senior team then debated Marist College North Shore for the State Title at Patrician Brothers, Blacktown. The 
topic was: That religious freedom should have limitations. Mt St Patrick College was the negative side. In a tight 
contest we became 2019 CSDA Senior Division State Runners Up. 
 

 
Thank you to the students, who were a credit to The College and Billi Lansky who accompanied the teams. 
 
Also the College executive for their ongoing support plus Carolyn Davies for her assistance 

Padraig Bailey 
 

MUSIC  
It has been a busy start to the year for the music department. Thank you to all the students and staff who have 
already performed this year in Liturgies, Masses and other performances.  
 
There is an opportunity this year for students to join the College Concert Band. The concert band will be rehearsing 
after school on Wednesdays from 3:30pm - 5pm in the music rooms. Students will need to obtain a permission slip 
from their music teacher to be able to participate in the band and parents will need to collect them at 5pm from the 
College. It is particularly suited to students who play woodwind, string and brass instruments. Further information will 
be given about when we will be starting this exciting new program. Students will be given great opportunities to play 
in a variety of events and functions and in preparation for future Musicals, Tableaux and Festivals.  
 
Just a reminder that we have a fantastic group of private instrumental teachers who also offer private lessons here 
at the College. Notes can be obtained through your students music teacher or by contacting kaitlyn.rennes-
nadal@lism.catholic.edu.au. 
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The College Drumline is also available to any student interested in drumming. Rehearsals are each Thursday 
lunchtime in D8.Choir rehearses each Monday Lunchtime in M23. New students are always welcome. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns please contact Miss Grace Molloy or Mr Mitchel Rice.   
 

FROM THE SPORTS DESK 
 

NSW ALL SCHOOLS TRIATHLON 
Two of our Yr 10 students Naomi Hooper (Pink Tri suit) and Emma Loughmann (Blue Tri suit) travelled to Penrith to 
take part in the NSW All Schools Triathlon event on Wednesday 26th February. On a very hot day in Sydney the girls 
competed well. The race was interrupted by emergency services having to attend to a competitor who had collapsed 
during the event. Naomi was lucky to just avoid the race being halted whilst a helicopter landed to take the racer to 
hospital. Emma, who attended last year’s event and was hoping to better her course time for 2020, was held up 
30min due to the race being halted whilst the helicopter was at the scene. Naomi finished 47th /106 competitors. 
 

GOLD COAST SUNS VISIT MSPC 
Footy fever is upon us and the Gold Coast Suns came to Patties. Our Junior Q Schools Cup teams attended a 
session with 6 Gold Coast Suns players and the Northern Rivers Development Officer Mr Julian Van Den Driest. 
Players spoke to the group about their various playing experiences, training programs, and the best player they have 
had to tag. Our students marvelled at the amount of breakfast new recruit Patrick Murtagh has each day: 1 Ltr tub of 
yoghurt add to that some rolled oats and protein powder, toast and some fruit. The players then put our teams through 
their paces with some brief handballing and kicking skills. Very exciting for players and those staff in attendance as 
well. 
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IMPORTANT DATES TERM 1 
It will be a busy sporting term for us all, here are some dates to put in your diaries: 

Q Schools Cup Aussie Rules Senior Boys and Girls 6th March – Byron Bay 

Tweed Shire Golf Championships 10th March – Murwillumbah Golf Course 

Titans 9’s Rugby League 12th March – South Tweed 

Diocesan Winter Sport Trials (application only – https://sport.lism.catholic.edu.au/registration/) 17th March – Lismore 

Diocesan Tennis 17th March – Arkinstall Park 

Girls League Tag 24th March – Murwillumbah 

NSWCCC Swimming 31st March – Sydney 

Diocesan Northern Open Soccer Boys and Girls 1st April – Lismore 

Diocesan Open Basketball 1st & 2nd April – Coffs Harbour 

Tim Whitney 
Sports Coordinator 
 

 

YEAR 9 ACTIVITY WEEK UPDATE 
We are still waiting on some students to return their Year 9 Activity Week expression of interest. As previously stated 
we have two options for students in Week 3, Term 3. Canberra/Snowy Excursion or Burleigh Recreational Camp. 
When we have complete lists we will notify students of their choice and outcome. Please be aware at this stage we 
have over 100 students interested in the Snow Excursion, so we will be looking at earlier published criteria for the 
excursion and conducting a student draw/ballot if need be. Any concerns, please see Mr Reidy, Mr Whitney or Mr 
McCormack.  

 
SOLOMON ISLANDS IMMERSION PROGRAM 
The first Solomon Islands Immersion Program Fundraiser will take place on March 25th at Timezone Coolangatta at 
6.30pm. Tickets are $25 and include 1.5hrs of fun. All money goes towards the purchase of building materials for the 
building and maintenance program completed by the 30 Immersion students travelling to the Solomons in August. 
Tickets can be purchased from the College Admin Office or from one of the students travelling. 
 Mrs Narelle Sherrah 
 

CLEAN UP AUSTRALIA SCHOOLS CAMPAIGN 
Congratulations and a big thank you to the following students who “stepped up” last Friday to participate in our Clean 
Up effort around the College grounds: 

Imogen Ball, Emma Wilkinson,  Breanna Yabsley, Oliver Parsons, Thomas Gresham, Jack Hetherington, Remi 
Dolan, Sidera Dyer, Morgan Burgess, Alyssa Carney, Lily French, Olivia Flannery, Hannah Black, Bella Grigalius, 
Charlie Graham, Sashi Wills, Kiara McCarthy, Ysabella Purser, Miranda Quantrill,  Liz Warne, Zali Belcher, Lily 
Darby, Lily Van Den Driest, Ruby Van Den Driest, Elsie Biles,  Neo Willis, Diya Sidhu, Ella Charman, Lilly Steele, 
Angel De Los Angeles, Layla Hurst, Charlotte Foster, Olivia Glazebrook, Ayla Fing, Conan Twomey, Kai Kingston, 
Filippos Mackney, Billy John, Alexander Crowley, Bronson Hockley,  Sean Wegemund, Romy Williams, Jasmine 
Roberts, Emily Simpson, Kloe Mann, Austen Capner, Alice Simke Hetherington, Jamie Howitt, Mackenzie Ryder. 
 

COLLEGE P&F NEWS 
Thank you to the families who gave up their Sunday on 1st March to help with our first fundraiser for 2020 at Bunnings 
South Tweed! Our sausage sizzling raised just over $1,300. 

A huge thank you to parents Leanne and Brett Bugg, from Tweed Valley Way IGA,  for their donation of bread, drinks, 
sauces and ice. Thank you also to parents Brett and Bec O’Keefe, from Burringbar Quality Meats, for the discounted 
sausages. 

A huge shout out to the members of our parent and student community who gave their time to help cook and serve. 
Thank you Mel Toms, Amanda Lavender, Emily Greenbury, Simone and Le Ping Wong & Estella (Yr 7) and Alexander 
(Yr 8), Paul Lourie, Nikki Todd and Michael (Yr 10), Jane Farrell, Spencer Dunbar, Becky May, Belinda Glazebrook 
and Olivia (Yr 9) and Tobias (Yr 7) and Ty Loughman (Yr 7).and a special thanks to our BBQ coordinators Colin and 
Sheree Loughman! 

The next meeting of the College P&F will be held on Monday 9th March at 5:30 pm in the College Staff Room – 
everyone is welcome.  Come along and find out more about what we do; how you can be involved and what other 
fundraisers we are planning for 2020. 
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SCHOOL COMPUTERS UPDATE 
YEAR 7 AND 10 LAPTOP/HYBRID COMPUTER ROLLOUT 
Year 10 and 7 students will have just received their new hybrid tablet 
laptops. For most students their ipad and computer skills will transfer over 
to the new laptop, however there are some new and important features 
around digital inking that will require some upskilling by students. We will 
be running tutorial sessions during classes over the next term to 
encourage students to effectively utilise the new features of the device.  

As the pens that come with the device are very expensive to replace, all 
students in Year 7 and 10 are required to use the school issued case, as the pen is attached to the case. Each 
student's pen has been labelled, however if this rubs off over time, you may need a Sharpie or Nikko pen to reapply 
your child’s name. The students are able to use the pen directly from the device so the pen will never need to be 
removed from its tether. We will have a small amount of pens available at the Learning Hub to borrow for one day at 
a time if a pen breaks, however if a pen is lost a new one will need to be purchased from the office at cost price 
(Approximately $120). If students abide by the policy of not removing the pen from the case, hopefully this will be a 
non-issue.  

Notice to all parents: 
 

 
 
I would like to remind parents that as per our Terms and Conditions, if a student leaves the College prior to 
completing the term of their computer agreement or moves to another College, interstate or overseas, the 
computer MUST be paid out in full and returned to the IT Help Desk for reimaging before being returned to 
the student.  

If you would like to review our policies around this, you can view the agreement @ 
https://mspclism.com/curriculum/it/. Approximately $250 of the computer price is dedicated to the warranty, which 
includes 3 claims per calendar year. Screen breakages are the most common breakage, which if not covered by 
warranty would cost approximately $700 to replace. For students leaving the College, when you buy your computer 
out, it comes with this warranty for you to use for the 3 year life of the policy. Please note that each claim comes with 
a $55 excess. Should you have any questions regarding this policy, please don't hesitate to contact me on this email. 
natalie.webster@lism.catholic.edu.au 
 

Natalie Webster 
Learning Technologies Co-ordinator 

 

CO-ORDINATOR’S, PRINCIPAL’S AND COLLEGE 
AWARDS 
LISIEUX 
CO-ORDINATOR’S AWARDS 
Year 7 
Ty Lockwood 
 
Year 8 
Kaitlyn Antonelli, Conan Twomey, Hannah Millar, Annaliese Schmechtig. 
 

Year 9 
Kelsey Wyborn 
 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS 
Year 8 
Conan Twomey 
 

LORETO 
CO-ORDINATOR’S AWARDS 
Year 7 
Fin Kelly, Rishabh Lashand, Kathryn Warren. 
 
Year 8 
John Dunbar, Isabella Maher, Heather Pickett, Cooper Robinson, 
Gabrielle Stella. 
 

Year 9 
Grace Kelly, Noah Clark, Felicity Noble. 
 

Year 10  
Halle McClymont, Raen Santos. 
 
 

https://mspclism.com/curriculum/it/
mailto:natalie.webster@lism.catholic.edu.au
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PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS 
Year 8 
Isabella Maher, Gabrielle Stella. 
 

Year 9 
Felicity Noble 
 

Year 10 
Raen Santos 
 

COLLEGE AWARDS 
Year 9 
Felicity Noble 
 

LUCAN 
CO-ORDINATOR’S AWARDS 
Year 7 
Billi Hutton 
 
Year 8 
Zoe Burns, Lillian Gibb, Sophie Haywood, Brooke Ryan, Abbie Thomas, 
Luca Todd. 
 

Year 9 
Lucia Alexander, Elise Biles, Jamie Cotelli, Astra Fisher, Scott Kennedy, 
Sierra Mudgeway-Freeman, Chloe Stephens. 
 

Year 10 
Billy Campbell 
 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS 
Year 8 
Zoe Burns, Brooke Ryan, Abbie Thomas. 
 

Year 9 
Scott Kennedy, Sierra Mudgeway-Freeman. 
 

Year 10 
 

NAGLE 
CO-ORDINATOR’S AWARDS 
Year 8 
Ruby Blanch, Maxwell Crawford, Cooper Graham, Nathan Johnson, 
Jesse Martin, Bridget Hudson, Mia Newberry, Esther Nuske, Jasmine 
Roberts. 
 

Year 9 
Lily Darby, Isla Martin, Kiana McCabe, Mason McInerney. 
 

Year 10 
Kyan Avery, Riley Bull, Cormack Flannery, Charlie Gibbons, Charlotte 
Hudson, Fiona Laybutt, Max Morton-Rowthorne, Tom Robson, Darcy 
Toms. 
 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARD 
Year 8 
Jasmine Roberts 
 

Year 10 
Cormack Flannery, Charlotte Hudson, Darcy Toms. 
 

 
 

 
Term 1    
Week 7                               Week 8 

 
2019 CALENDAR  
March 6th BASE Girls Leadership Awards, SALT 
   Yr 7 Currumbin Challenge – Group 2 
   QSchools Cup AFL Snr Boys/Girls 
 10th Tweed Shire Golf Championship, Mur’bah 
 10th – 12th  Yr 11 Marine Diving 
 11th – 13th Yr 10 Retreat, Bornhoffen 
 12th Titans 9’s (U14 & U16), South Tweed 

 17th Dio Secondary Winter sports Trials, Lismore & 
Arkinstall Park 

 17th  9.30am St Patrick’s Day Mass with MSPP, GC  
 19th 9 – 11am Open Day Tours/Open Classrooms 
   5 – 6.30pm Open Day Activities 
   Newsletter home 
 24th Girls League Tag, Murwillumbah 
 25th Yr 7 Injections HPV+ / Yr 8 catch ups 
 26th College Assembly 

 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
TERM 1 

Week 7 
  9/3 Lisa Blackwell-Barnes 
10/3 Lisa Stella 
11/3 Chris Reynolds 
12/3 Tanya Kingston 
13/3 Gene Molloy 
 
Week 8 
14/3 Jenny Gatt 
15/3 Helpers Needed 
16/3 Chris Reynolds 
17/3 Helpers Needed 
18/3 Lesley Bridges 

 
 

Mon 
Tues 
Wed 
Thurs 
Fri 

     9/3 
   10/3 
   11/3 
   12/3 
   13/3 

Day    6 
Day    7 
Day    8 
Day    9 
Day   10 

Mon 
Tues 
Wed 
Thurs 
Fri 

  16/3 
  17/3 
  18/3 
  19/3 
  20/3 

Day    11 
Day    12 
Day    13 
Day    14 
Day    15 
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